From: Nancy M
To: City Council

Cc: <u>Debbie Tarry; Heidi Costello; rwitt@shoreline.gov</u>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Urgent You must save the 4.5 acres of Pristine Forest at Hamlin Park for the Future

Date: Monday, October 09, 2017 2:35:54 PM

Attachments: Nancy Morris.pdf

ATT00001.htm

Importance: High

Dear City Council and city staff:

I totally disagree with Mr Witt's letter to rationalize destroying 4.5 acres of mature forest growth that should be held in trust for us now and all future generations of King County and beyond. Hamlin Park is just that -- a park paid for by taxpayers' money. It is not a site for Public Works projects so why on earth is Mr. Witt responding to my urgent request for cease and desist on plans to destroy Hamlin Park? Hamlin Park belongs to the people now and in the future. If the council does not save these 4.5 acres of mature forest in a long established park going back before the USA entered World War II, then one would have to seriously question the competency of this city council. The City Manager, Debbie Terry, and the City Council better weigh in on this issue before it is too late.

I agree with the following alternatives offered by Shoreline Preservation Society and concerned advocates:

--[if !supportLists]-->• <!--[endif]-->**Alternatives:**

Many other sites can provide redundancy and more practical short and long term alternatives to this expensive and extreme proposal to intrude into Hamlin Park's nearly

pristine forest ecosystem. Along with the sites already being studied such as

Brightwater, Bruggers Bog, and Ronald Wastewater site, other possible ideas include
co-location with the North City Water District, leasing property from the State at
Fircrest or DNR, Sears site at Aurora Square and other ideas.

And I will repeat my original letter for the third time below:

Dear Shoreline City Council:

Once again I implore you to stop the proposed destruction of the Four Acres of Pristine Forest at Hamlin Park.

As you must know, the City of Shoreline wants to site a huge new Utility Yard there, mainly because of past poor routing and land use decisions. This is

also causing them to consider moving the entrance road!

Please consider an offer by North City Water District to co-locate at their new property at 155th and 15th NE at the site of the former Northwest Church.

Many in Shoreline and adjoining areas, who also use the park, are very upset at the thought of losing this precious asset and hundreds of trees and native growth.

Although the City Council claims they had to drastically and detrimentally upzone our neighborhoods last year "for the environment," these 4 acres should not be on the chopping block.

Some details on how important trees are to cities and how they provide assets can be found on this Colorado Tree Benefits website.

http://www.coloradotrees.org/benefits.htm"

"Trees are major capital assets in cities across the United States. Just as streets, sidewalks, public buildings and recreational facilities are a part of a community's infrastructure, so are publicly owned trees. Trees -- and, collectively, the urban forest -are important assets that require care and maintenance the same as other public property. Trees are on the job 24 hours every day working for all of us to improve our environment and quality of life." If one considers the serious threats to our biosphere by the current US political administration and its attacks on all our public lands nationally, it behooves all of us to act immediately to save our local green spaces for the future. We cannot afford to lose this natural habitat to wildlife and these ancient trees that cannot be replaced in our lifetimes. Their value for pulling toxicants and CO2 from the air make them a valued asset in this community and they should be preserved.

"On the last day of the world, I would plant a tree." -- W.S. Merwin

Regards, Nancy Morris Shoreline resident and Hamlin Park visitor Dear Ms. Morris:

Attached is a response from Randy Witt, Director of Public Works, to your recent email. If you would prefer a hard copy I would be happy to send you one via U.S. Post if you email me back and let me know.

Heidi Costello City Manager's Office City of Shoreline (206) 801-2214 hcostello@shorelinewa.gov

*NOTICE OF DISCLOSURE

The City of Shoreline will enter all comments received into the public record and may make these comments, and any attachments or other supporting materials, available unchanged, including any business or personal information (name, email address, phone, etc.) that you provide available for public review. This information may be released on the City's website. Comments received are part of the public record and subject to disclosure under the Public Records Act, RCW 42.56. Do not include any information in your comment or supporting materials that you do not wish to be made public, including name and contact information.

From: Nancy M [mailto:ncmisme@gmail.com] **Sent:** Monday, September 11, 2017 3:53 PM **To:** City Council < Council@shorelinewa.gov>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Please save the 4 acres of Prisine Forest at Hamlin Park for the

future

Importance: High

Dear Shoreline City Council:

Once again I implore you to stop the proposed destruction of the Four Acres of Pristine Forest at Hamlin Park.

As you must know, the City of Shoreline wants to site a huge new Utility Yard there, mainly because of past poor routing and land use decisions. This is also causing them to consider moving the entrance road!

Please consider an offer by North City Water District to co-locate at their new property at 155th and 15th NE at the site of the former

Northwest Church.

Many in Shoreline and adjoining areas, who also use the park, are very upset at the thought of losing this precious asset and hundreds of trees and native growth.

Although the City Council claims they had to drastically and detrimentally upzone our neighborhoods last year "for the environment," these 4 acres should not be on the chopping block.

Some details on how important trees are to cities and how they provide assets can be found on this Colorado Tree Benefits website.

http://www.coloradotrees.org/benefits.htm"

"Trees are major capital assets in cities across the United States. Just as streets, sidewalks, public buildings and recreational facilities are a part of a community's infrastructure, so are publicly owned trees. Trees -- and, collectively, the urban forest -are important assets that require care and maintenance the same as other public property. Trees are on the job 24 hours every day working for all of us to improve our environment and quality of life." If one considers the serious threats to our biosphere by the current US political administration and its attacks on all our public lands nationally, it behooves all of us to act immediately to save our local green spaces for the future. We cannot afford to lose this natural habitat to wildlife and these ancient trees that cannot be replaced in our lifetimes. Their value for pulling toxicants and CO2 from the air make them a valued asset in this community and they should be preserved.

"On the last day of the world, I would plant a tree." -- W.S. Merwin

Regards,

Nancy Morris Shoreline resident and Hamlin Park visitor

<Nancy Morris.pdf>

PDF letter from Mr. Witt.



SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL

Chris Roberts Mayor

Shari Winstead Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Jesse Salomon

Keith Scully

September 22, 2017

Nancy Morris ncmisme@gmail.com

Dear Ms. Morris:

Thank you for your recent email regarding the City's proposed maintenance facility. The City Council appreciates you taking the time to write and have asked that I respond on their behalf.

As you may be aware, the City Council has not made any decisions on locating a new City maintenance facility in Hamlin Park, or on other City property(ies), nor on the possible expansion of Brugger's Bog Park. When a formal proposal is brought forward, the City will host public meetings on the proposed project. The City Council will make any final decisions; likely to occur next year.

For more information I urge you to visit the City's webpage at: http://shorelinewa.gov/maintenancefacility. On this web page, you will find frequently asked questions, in-depth background information, next steps, an evaluation of several City properties for the maintenance facility, and an analysis of locating a City Maintenance Facility in Hamlin Park with the associated expansion of Brugger's Bog Park (as mitigation for using a portion of Hamlin Park for a maintenance facility). You will also be able to view links to City council meeting and project documents. I hope you find this helpful.

You may also be interested in signing up for 'Alert Shoreline' for the latest information on this project. More information on Alert Shoreline, including an opportunity to sign up, can be found on the City's website at: http://www.shorelinewa.gov/government/departments/police-department/crime-prevention/alert-shoreline.

Thank you again for writing the City Council and expressing your thoughts on this proposed project. If you have any questions related to the project, please feel free to contact the project manager, Noel Hupprich, at nhupprich@shorelinewa.gov or (206) 801-2472.

Sincerely,

Randy Witt Director of Public Works

cc: City Council
Debbie Tarry, City Manager
John Norris, Assistant City Manager
Eric Friedli, Director of Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services
Lance Newkirk, Utilities and Operations Manger
Tricia Juhnke, City Engineer
Noel Hupprich, Engineer II